



Cyng/Cllr. Charlie McCoubrey

Cyfeiriad Post / Postal Address: P.O. Box 1, Conwy, LL30 9GN

Janet Finch-Saunders MS Senedd Cymru Cardiff Bay CF99 1NA **1** 01492 576065

□ cllr.charlie.mccoubrey@conwy.gov.uk

Eich Cyf / Your Ref:

Dyddiad / Date: 18.12.2023

janet.finch-saunders@assembly.wales

**Dear Janet** 

Re: Llandudno North Shore

Many thanks for your letter and for all the work you have done in supporting this petition. As you are aware Conwy County Borough Council's preferred option, as part of the coast flood defence works, was for the sand to be returned to the North Shore and it was very disappointing that this was not supported by Welsh Government. Tourism is a vital industry for our county and Llandudno plays a key role in supporting this on both a local and regional level.

Cofion cynnes

Cllr. Charlie McCoubrey
Council Leader

Council Leader



